

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 12th  MAY 2016.

Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Cllr. Wallis, Cllr Berry, District Cllr. Gittus and three members of the public.
Election of Chairman:


Cllr. Harvey


Proposed by Cllr. Berry





Seconded by Cllr. Wallis

Cllr. Harvey confirmed she is happy to accept the post.
Apologies:

There were no apologies.
Declaration of Interests on items on the Agenda:


No declarations of interest were forthcoming.

Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office:


Cllr. Harvey signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 25th June 2015:

These were approved and signed by the Chairman.

Election of Vice Chairman:

It was agreed that the appointment of a Vice Chairman would be deferred for the time being.
Election of Village Hall Representative:

Due to other commitments none of the members are able to take on this position.
Appointment of Internal Auditor:


Having received confirmation that she is happy to continue as Internal Auditor, Cllr. Harvey proposed that Mrs. Gwen Comfort should be appointed.  Seconded by Cllr. Wallis and all in agreement.
Statement of Finances as at 31st March 2016:


As at the 31st March 2016 the Parish Council had a credit balance of £26,735.17.

This figure includes restricted reserves.
Approval of the following accounts for payment:

WALC annual subscription
Insurance renewal Premium

Data Protection

CVS

CPRE

Audit fees

Clerk’s salary and accounting to the Inland Revenue for all tax deducted




Cllr. Harvey proposed that the Responsible Financial 



Officer be authorised to pay these invoices.




Seconded by Cllr. Wallis and agreed by Cllr. Berry.



No further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50 p.m.


